2005 AGM  -summary

The official minutes of the Annual General Meeting will be published soon; in the meantime here is a summary of the main points .

Class Rules. 

No changes for 2006 regarding equipment rules. It was agreed to conduct a survey of national class associations to get a clear picture about equipment issues ; directly from the sailors that compete ,  and  at all levels ( club > international level).

The Class Committee will put together the questionaire , and circulate in the New Year.

Championship Rules .

Significant changes were approved for 2006 onwards.

Titles . From next year the class will hold a  MASTERS World Championship  , and it will form part of the established  Formula Junior,Youth and Masters Festival .

All ISAF approved International Windsurfing Classes are permitted to hold 4 World Championships , and  claim 4 ‘official’ World Titles . The Formula class has dropped a Youth (girl ) title to accommodate the Masters .

From 2006 onwards there will be one open Masters World Championship  and  one open Youth World Championships . Women will be able to compete with the men , and be recognised as a division winner within the main fleet .

Lightweight Division . From 2006 class championships will formally include a division for Lightweight. The majority at the meeting supported the proposal, and considered it a valuable incentive to many sailors and many countries .It is important to stress that this did not mean an additional World Title – best lightweight would be a prize category at championships and a class title.

It would be left to each member country to decide whether or not to add the division to their national championships.

The cut off point for light to heavy would be at 75kg.

GPS- using GPS tracking to plot and follow / report on races was deemed a success. It was unanimously agreed that the controlled use of GPS be permitted in the championship rules for promotion and media purposes.

Ian Fox and Devon Boulon were congratulated upon their efforts during this championships.

2005 World Championships.

The championships that were planned for Rhodes in September 2006 are now unlikely to take place . The AGM considered bids from : Silvaplana (SUI) in august ; Leba (POL) in august ; Korea in September ; and Fortaleza ,(BRA) in November . 

It was agreed that Silvaplana , whilst offering a very well organised event , was more suitable for continental tour or world ranking event ; and that the committee be tasked to contract  one of the alternative venue organisers  by  January 15th 2006.

The Chairman expressed a hope that Rhodes would remain on the calendar for 2006 as a Grand Prix, with a view to hosting a Worlds in 2007 or 2008.

Ranking. 
Kj’s  report was circulated to the meeting , and is here attached .

The meeting agreed to the proposal before them regarding places by right  ( one at Worlds and 2 at Continentals ) and that participating countries shall run a formula series. 

It was also agreed that the Committee further review the scheme for 2006 onwards .

Committee.

Dorota  resigned from the Committee prior to the meeting . The meeting recognised her past achievements and effort in promoting the class ; and wished her well in any future endeavours. Devon Boulon expressed a wish to be more involved in developing the class  and the meeting asked the Committee to co-opt Devon for 2006.

Ceri Williams,

Chairman.

